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We had our annual ST MARTINS RACE on Saturday, April 5.  This is our longest 
race of the season. We race from Hudson, out to the St Martins Reef marker and 
return, a total of 18 nautical miles!  

It was a gorgeous day out on the Gulf. It was sunny and warm with temperatures in 
the high 80’s.  For the most of the race, the wind was from the S at about 10kts. 
About 2/3 of the way back from the St Martins Mark, the wind changed to SW. 

Four boats started the race, but 2 boats didn’t finish.  INSPIRATION turned back 
before reaching the St. Martins Mark, and FRAYED KNOT withdrew on the final leg 
before reaching the finish line. 

The results are as follows: 

An After-Race gathering was hosted by Guy and Nancy Colson at their 
home, and was attended by many of the racers, crews, and Bill Sloan’s 
Committee Boat crew. Thanks Nancy and Guy! 

2025 SEASON SERIES POINTS STANDINGS :   For an explanation of the 
method of calculating the Season Series Points, see the HBYC website 

 



 

Next Race: 

Our next scheduled race is a “points” race, Saturday April 19. 

Dean Perry 

Race Director  


